
 

      The Eastport Spire 
    “Inspire Us to Great Things” 
                               November 2016 
 We share our experiences of God’s Kingdom with all, through our 
 faith, love, fellowship, and service.  It is our vision to have everyone 

actively involved in worship that enriches, ministries that empower, 
and evangelism that embraces all. 

 

From the Pastor 
 

Dear Church, 
 

A few years ago I went to eat dinner with some 
friends after a meeting near the Baltimore-
Washington Conference Center. To be honest with 

you, I don’t remember the name of the restaurant, all 
I knew is that we were hungry and needed to eat 

something before we got “hangry.” The waitress 
came over to our table in her uniform – black pants 
and a black t-shirt. When she left the table we saw 

that there was a message on the back of her t-shirt. It 
read, “Eating is not a spectator sport.” Simple. But 

very true. You cannot eat without participating in the 
act of eating.  
 

As I was thinking about what to write this month, this 
story came to mind. Let me paraphrase how I 
reinterpreted the shirt’s message: Christianity is not 

a spectator sport. Christianity is not a spectator sport; 
it is a life of love and grace meant to be lived in real 

time, in flesh and blood, here and now. As we have 
been talking about for the last three weeks, we are 
God’s family. We are the body of Christ. There is no 

belonging to the body without participating in the 
body. The way we live out being God’s children, 

God’s family, part of Christ’s body, the way we live 
out our love and faith in Jesus, is by producing a life 
where love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 

generosity, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-contro l 
are evident.  
 

November will be a month where we will explore 
what it means to be the body of Christ by following 

along with where Jesus’ body went. Our sermon 
series will be called “Into the Neighborhood” and we 
will journey with Jesus as he goes from town to town, 

witness how he is received, the miracles he performs, 
and the ministry opportunities presented. Each week 

we will take a look at our neighborhood and express 
our gratitude for those who serve in our town.  

 

We will begin by thanking those who with their 
service and sacrifice have made our lives better and 
safer, continuing with those who help us grow and 

learn, and end with those who help heal and make us 
whole. We will thank them and invite them to join us 

for worship, offering a special prayer and blessing 
for their work in the world. If you have family 
members, neighbors or friends, especially in these 

categories, here’s our schedule, bring them, they will 
be our special guests. 
 

Nov. 6th:  Police officers, Firefighters,  
First Responders  

Nov. 13th: Educators, School Administrators  
and workers 

Nov. 20th: Health care workers: Doctors, nurses, 

mental health employees 
 

May we continue to grow in our knowledge of 

God’s Grace for one another and ourselves, and 
may we keep BEING the body of Christ in the 

world!  
 

Grace and Peace, 

~ Pastor Michelle 
 

 

 

 
 

TURN YOUR CLOCKS BACK 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 5 

 



 

LIFE CHANGES 
 

Lois B. Bliss 

Died October 7, 2016 
 

Edgar A. Bowen Sr. 

Died October 12, 2016 
 

Marjorie Klakring Stevens 

Died October 26, 2016 
 

 
 

Missional Church 
 

District Superintendent, Rev. Evan Young, has 

tasked Pastor Michelle and all the Annapolis Area 
churches to be “missional.” Jackie Cunningham, 
Pastor Michelle and I attended a day long workshop 

after reading The Missional Church by Reggie 
McNeal. We talked a lot about going outside the 

walls and reaching people where they are now. One 
of my favorite examples was that we are like an 
airport. BWI is a beautiful, modern and effic ient 

place with good food. But it is never our destination 
– it is a “connector.” The church is not the 

destination. We are the “connector” to the kingdom 
of God.  
 

A group of us also read Bearing Fruit by Berlin and 
Weems. We were able to identify some of the things 

that we, the church, do that bear fruit and some things 
that might need pruning. In one of our 
Administrative Council meetings we dreamed big 

dreams. What would we do if we had unlimited 
money and people?  
 

This year we switched up some things and moved 
forward with others. We decided to not do Vacation 

Bible School. Instead we did a series of one day 
children’s events that allowed us to explore a wide 
variety of fun and not overtax our volunteers. Our 

Homework and Reading group continues to reach out 
to our neighbors. Our Peach Festival allows us to 

continue to support some amazing programs that 
make a difference in our community and world. 
 

This week, Pastor Michelle begins a sermon series 
“Into the Neighborhood.” I’m looking forward to 
hearing about the many heroes in our neighborhood 

and in the bible who inspire us to reach out, connect 
and be missional.  

~ Jill Peddicord, Administrative Council Chair 
 

 
 

Winter Relief 
Men’s Homeless Shelter 

 

Calling all volunteers! Winter Relief will begin 
Monday Nov. 21 with a covered dish dinner and 

continue through Monday Nov. 28 a.m. Some may 
be asking “what is Winter Relief?” Winter Relief is 

a program where we house homeless men for one 
week out of the year. There are 63 churches 
participating in this program this year. We provide 

three meals a day, lodging at night and 
transportation. The program coordinator, Arundel 

House of Hope, supplies the cots and some blankets. 
We need help in the kitchen to prepare breakfast and 
bagged lunches. Breakfast volunteers are asked to be 

at the church at 5:00 a.m. and usually can leave by 
7:30 a.m. so this is a great time for those who work 

to participate. Dinner helpers are asked to be at 
church by 4:30 p.m. We also need chaperones – two 
men to stay between 7:00 -11:00 p.m. and two men 

between 11:00 p.m. and morning. The late shift men 
will spend the night downstairs in room A. Signup 

sheets are in the fellowship hall. 
~ Jackie Cunningham 
 

 
 

 

Annapolis District 

Baltimore-Washington Conference United 

Methodist Church 
 

The Annapolis District announces: 
 

“BISHOP’S DAY ON THE DISTRICT” 
FOR ALL PASTORS 

LAITY, & COUNCIL CHAIRS 
 

Eastport United Methodist Church 

November 12, 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
 

We are hosting this event – you are all invited 

and encouraged to attend. 
 

 



 

Trunk or Treat 2016 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

A Fun Time ! 
 

 

 

 

 



Thanksgiving Baskets 
 

As in years past, EUMC with your help will again 

provide Thanksgiving baskets for approximately 50 
families of children who attend area elementary 
schools. For those who want to shop, the items below 

are needed for each basket:  
 

1 each of these…. 
 

             
 

2 each of these…. 
 

       
 

If you don’t have the time or desire to shop, then 
consider donating $28 toward the purchase of the 

items to complete an entire basket which also 
includes the turkey, rolls, potatoes, and pumpkin 

pie. Food items can be left in the kitchen. Monetary 
donations should be in an envelope specifica l ly 
marked for Thanksgiving Baskets and placed in the 

offering plates or in the office. Donations will be 
accepted until Sunday, November 13th. Please see 

Kevin or Sally Hight for more information. 
~ Sally & Kevin Hight 
 

 
 

 
 

Gracious Greetings will meet again 
on November 17th at 1:30 p.m. to make 

Christmas cards for our Timothy House 
friends.  Join us in the fun!! 

__________________________ 
 

 

Mission Notes 
 

In October Jackie Cunningham 

joined members of Calvary 
UMC and five other churches 
in Brenton, WV for an 

Appalachian Service Project 
mission trip. A total of 23 were in our group and we 

were divided into four work groups. Jackie’s group 
built a front porch and ramp for a four-year-old 
paralyzed boy. The young family was most 

appreciative. 
~ Jackie Cunningham 

 
 

 

COVERED DISH DINNER 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 6:00 PM 
Hosted by Missions and 

the United Methodist Men 
 

This is the traditional evening meal that kicks 

off our Winter Relief Homeless Shelter  week.  
Letõs share EUMCõs radical hospitality by 

bring ing a side dish or dessert ð enough to 
share with several others.  We usually house 

approximately 30 men.  Main dish and 
beverages will be provided.  

   

 
 

 
Fellowship Hour at EUMC 

 

We love our Sunday morning coffee 
hours and we’re grateful to so many 

people for their contributions!  With a 
new year coming we’d like to remind 

you that you can choose a Sunday to host a special 

fellowship time in a loved one’s memory or to 
commemorate a special occasion.  If you would like 

to do so, please let Eunice Corse know by phone 410-
940-8799 or email corseec@msn.com.  For most 
other dates we may be giving you a call to ask for a 

contribution in the form of a plate of cookies or other 
simple finger foods.  Some of you have told us you 

like this option – so be prepared for an email or 
phone call!  Thanks everyone for your willingness to 
help with this ministry of hospitality. 

~ Eunice Corse 

 

 

mailto:corseec@msn.com


 

 

 
 

Beginners' Tai Chi Class 
 

Tai Chi Fundamentals will start on Wednesday, 
November 9th, at 1:00 p.m., at Eastport United 
Methodist Church.  This program is a simplif ied 

version of Tai Chi.  It is beneficial for all ages and 
especially good for us as we get older.  Tai Chi is 

moving meditation.  Its benefits include improved 
balance and core strength and increased 
coordination, flexibility, and endurance. 
 

Annette Staubs will teach the class.  She trained in 
Wisconsin with Tricia Yu who developed the Tai Chi 

Fundamentals Program.  The cost is $3.00 per class 
(pay as you go).  We will meet weekly on 

Wednesdays at 1:00 p.m. in the fellowship hall (on 
food pantry Wednesdays we’ll meet downstairs in 
room A).  Please wear comfortable clothes and 

supportive shoes like athletic shoes.  For questions, 
please call Annette at 443-235-0065. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Bishop @ EUMC – Nov 12 
Homeless Shelter – Nov 21 

Decorate Church – Nov 26 
Advent Begins – Nov 27 

AVAS Concert @ EUMC – Dec 4 
Christmas Cantata – Dec 11 

Cookies with Santa – Dec 18 
 

 

 

 

       Happy Anniversary  

 
Nov 1 Cade & Jason Clurman 
 

Nov 14 Lynn & Jason Goddard 
 

Nov 27 Sherrie & Stephen Ugolini 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday  

 
Nov 4 Christina Valentine 
 

Nov 7 Sally Malamphy 
 

Nov 8 Pat Aldersley 
 

Nov 9 Mei-Jen Hong-Hillary 
 

Nov 10 Steve Ploof 
 David Hollidayoke 
 

Nov 11 Dave Sumrall 
 

Nov 12 Curtis Clary 

 Chuck Ferrar 
 

Nov 14 Michelle Mejia 

 Bill Riggs 
 

Nov 15 Lindsey Owen 
 Robert Gibbons III 
 

Nov 16 Holly Green 
 

Nov 17 Kevin Hight 
 

Nov 20 Joseph Wilmer 
 

Nov 27 Kathy Duckett 
 Finn Smith 
 

Nov 28 John “Bo” Morgan 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

The Spire is published monthly by Eastport United 

Methodist Church, 926 Bay Ridge Ave., Annapolis, 
MD 21403.      410.263.5490 
eastportumc@verizon.net 

www.eastportumc.org 
Pastor:  Michelle Mejia 

Editor:  Eunice Corse 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 1  

 

Homework 4pm 
 

2   

 
Kids Art 4pm 
 
Methodist 
Women 5:30pm 

 

3  

Homework 4pm 
 
Choir 7pm 

 

 

 

4  5  

SET  

CLOCK S 

BACK  

6  

DAYLIGHT 

SAVINGS TIME 

ENDS 
 

Discussion 9am 
 

Worship 10am 
 

SunSchool 10:15 

7  

 
Bells 7pm 

8  

NO HOMEWORK 
 

VOTE  

 
 
 

 

9    
 
 

Kids Art 4pm 
 

 
 

10  

Homework 4pm 
 
Choir 7pm 

11  12  

BISHOPõS DAY 
ON THE 

DISTRICT 
ǑLAITY 
ǑPASTORS 
ǑCOUNCIL 
@ EUMC 

9:30 TO 1:00 

13  

Discussion 9am 
 

Worship 10am 
 

SunSchool 10:15 

14  

Bells 7pm 
 

 

15  

Homework 4pm 
 
Trustees 6:15 
 
Admin Council 
7:15 

16  

 
Food Pantry  
12 ï 2 
 
 

Kids Art 4pm 
 

17  

 

 

Gracious 
Greetings 1:30 
 
Homework 4pm 
 
Choir 7pm 
 

18 19  

 

20  
Discussion 9am 
 

Worship 10am 
 

SunSchool 10:15 

21  

Bells 7pm 

 
 

22  

 

 

23  
 

Lunch Bunch 
12:15 
 
Kids Art 4pm 
 

24   

Thanksgiving 
Dinner @ 

EUMC 12 pm 

25  

 

26  

 

Decorate 

Church for 
Advent 

1pm 

27   

Advent Begins 
 
Discussion 9am 
 

Worship 10am 
 

SunSchool 10:15 
 

Prayer Team 12p 
 

28  

 
Bells 7pm 

 
 

29  

 
Homework 4pm 
 
SPRC 7pm 

30  

 
Kids Art 4pm 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Winter Relief – Men’s Homeless Shelter 
Nov. 21 thru Nov. 28 


